Town of Stonington
K-12 School Building Committee

September 10, 2007

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular meeting on September 10, 2007, in the Library Classroom of the Stonington High School.

Present:  John Bolduc, Curt Krushinsky (Fletcher Thompson), Gail MacDonald, Peter Manning (Gilbane), John O’Brien, Joanne Rodriguez, Kathy Sanford, and Paul Sartor.
Invited Guests:

Don Becker, Connecticut Light & Power Company (CL&P), Bill King, Board of Education and Patrick O’Neill, Connecticut Clean Energy Fund (CCEF).

Absent:  Deane Beverly, William Brown, and Mike McKee. 

(1)  Call to Order

Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  A motion was made by John Bolduc, seconded by Kathy Sanford, and it was voted to move the Connecticut Clean Energy Fund and Connecticut Energy Efficient Fund presentations to the top of the agenda.
(2)  Connecticut Clean Energy Fund 
Mr. O’Neill presented an overview of the Connecticut Clean Energy Fund (CCEF) and provided the Committee with information on the program and suggestions for grants that can be pursued. CCEF was created in 1998 and is administered by Connecticut Innovations, Inc.  The organization is funded by a surcharge on electric bills of 50 cents per residential household per month.  CCEF’s mission is to promote clean renewable energy in Connecticut.  He discussed the following and entertained questions from Committee members:
· The need for clean energy in schools and why schools are energy inefficient.
· Introduction to Renewables

· Case Studies

· Available Funding Programs

· High Performance Schools 

Mr. O’Neill commented that New Haven, CT has done a good job with schools to meet needs and energy star criteria.   The key to success is leadership, long term perspective, high performance school design guide, integrated design, building modeling, early and ongoing commissioning, and process and performance auditing for continuous improvement.

Once the application goes through the process and is approved by Board of Directors then the Financial Assistance Agreement is processed.  Application to approval takes approximately four to eight weeks. 

(3)  Connecticut Energy Efficiency Fund

Don Becker, presented an overview on the Connecticut Energy Efficiency Fund (CEEF).  CEEF was created by the legislature in 1998 to provide cost effective energy efficiency and load management programs.  The Department of Public Utility Control is responsible for approval of CEEF programs.  He reviewed the following:

· CEEF benefits
· Commercial and Industrial Programs - new construction, new equipment or retrofit projects.

· Incentives. 

Mr. Becker stated that his engineers should be involved early in the project.  Paul Sartor explained the Committee is going through various scenarios and Mr. Becker stated that he could assist with the scenarios.  Curt Krushinsky questioned the incentives.  Mr. Becker responded that incentives are tied directly to the energy savings of the project.

Committee members discussed the benefits of both projects.  Operating costs and savings must be obtained before going to referendum.  There is potential to greatly reduce the kilowatt load on two schools.  CL&P engineers can be helpful assisting with shaping the design to maximize incentives. The project can also be phased in.  Once a letter of agreement is signed, those dollars are committed.  
(4)  Approval of Minutes  
Paul Sartor reviewed minutes from the meeting held on August 13, 2007.  A motion was made by John Bolduc, seconded by Gail MacDonald, and it was voted to approve minutes as distributed.

(5)  Correspondence


None.

(6)  Gilbane Building Report

Certificate of Occupancy

Peter Manning reported that the bulk of the pond work is complete and plantings are done.  Fleet will return this week to put the pond on-line.  There was a walk through with Wetlands Enforcement Officer and the Town has some issues they want addressed.  Peter Manning will follow-up with William Brown and Joe Bragaw.  At a meeting this morning there was discussion on the silt and sand that allegedly came from the school project and has to be removed by hand digging.   A question has been raised if the cloudiness came from the school project, or the Town’s installation of water pipe on Spellman Drive.  Our position is that the Spellman Pond was not as cloudy as it is now.  We have to retain a company that will spray or infuse a coagulant so that it precipitates into the ground.  Peter Manning will pursue the cost.  Paul Sartor will request funds from the Town if there is reasonable doubt as to the cause.  Peter Manning stated the initial estimate for the pond was $95,000, $64,500 has been expended to date with Fleet and $10,000 for landscaping.  
Paul Sartor will confirm the status of the CO with William Brown.

Cost Report

Included with the handout.  

(7)  Fletcher Thompson Report

Work continues on plans.

(8)  Invoices

An invoice in the amount of $64,529 for the work that took place between July 24, 2007 and August 10, 2007 payable to Gilbane Building Company for a formal requisition from Fleet to Gilbane.   A motion was made by John Bolduc, seconded John O’Brien, and it was voted to authorize payment. 

(9)  Elementary School Project
Paul Sartor stated the Committee will continue considering options and proceed with its fact finding phase. 

(10) Public Comment

None.
(11) Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9 p.m.
Submitted by,

___________________________                                       _________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                              Paul Sartor, Chairman
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